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In accordance with the Procedure By-law, any Member of Council may 

request that this Information Report be placed on an upcoming 

General Committee or Council meeting agenda for discussion. 

Executive Summary 

The Town currently uses an Electronic Document and Records Management System 

called Laserfiche to manage Town records. Council requested that staff look into a 

process to manage contracts. Any contract entered into by the Town is considered a 

Town record, and therefore, staff are able to use Laserfiche to manage all types of 

contracts. 

• The Town will save costs by using Laserfiche to manage its contracts.

• Automating contracts will make the process more efficient and will improve risk

management and compliance.

Background 

In 2015, the Town entered into an agreement with Ricoh Canada Inc. ("Ricoh") for the 

implementation of an Electronic Document and Records Management System 

("EDAMS") called Laserfiche, a central repository that manages and maintains the 

Town's records. All Town records, including contracts, are stored in Laserfiche. 

In January, 2016, Council directed staff to report back on options for a process to 

manage leases and other agreements. In essence, Council was requesting an 

automated contract management system (an "ACMS"), whereby contracts will be 

reviewed, approved and managed in one system. Stages of an ACMS may include: 

contract request, contract templates, review and approval, electronic signatures, 








